
PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY CIRCULAR # 1/2012 REFERENCE NO. PS: 22/0/3 VI 

 
 
FROM:      Permanent Secretary, 
                   Public Service Ministry 
 
TO:       All Permanent Secretaries, 
       Heads of Departments and 
       Regional Executive Officers 
 
DATE:     March 12, 2012 

SUBJECT 
Deduction of Annual Levy & Increase in 
Union Dues – Guyana Public Service Union 

 

 
 
I wish to inform you that the General Secretary of the Guyana Public Service Union (GPSU) has 
advised that a decision was taken at its 19th. Biennial Delegates Conference to have an annual 
levy of one thousand dollars ($1000.00) per member payable in the month of April each year 
effective April 2012 as well as to increase the Union Dues from one thousand dollars ($1000.00) 
per month to one thousand, two hundred dollars ($1200.00) per month. 
 
I have been asked to convey this decision to you, as I hereby do, with the view that deductions 
must only be made based on the written permission of those officers who are members of 
the above mentioned Union with effect from 1st. June 2012. 
 
Please bring this circular to the attention of all staff within your organizations that are eligible to 
subscribe to the Guyana Public Service Union (GPSU). 
 
 
 
 
……………………………. 
Mr. Hydar Ally 
Public Service Ministry. 


